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           September 11, 2025 

 
                 C O N F I D E N T I A L 
 

Sent via email to: amanda.laforge@maryland.gov 
Amanda S. La Forge 
Chief Counsel 
Executive Office of the Governor 
100 State Circle  
Annapolis, Maryland 21401 
 
 Re: Governor Wes Moore’s Non-Participation Agreement  
   
Dear Ms. La Forge:  
 

This letter is in response to your request for review of the proposed Non-Participation 
Agreement for Governor Wes Moore.  Earlier this year, Governor Moore signed House Bill 932, 
Laws of Maryland 2025, Ch. 300, “Public Ethics – Conflict of Interest Blind Trust – Governor” into 
law.  The law will become effective on October 1, 2025.  The Commission, at its regular meeting on 
today’s date, approved of the proposed Non-Participation Agreement. 
 

Section 5-501.1 of the Public Ethics Law will require a Governor to place certain interests 
into a certified blind trust or divest certain interests within 6 months after taking office and enter into 
a non-participation agreement with the State Ethics Commission for any remaining financial 
interests not placed in the blind trust.  Governor Moore has an approved blind trust and financial 
interests that could not be placed into the blind trust.  The Non-Participation Agreement references 
these as Non-Eligible Interests and they are the financial interests disclosed on Schedules B and C of 
Governor Moore’s 2024 Annual Financial Disclosure Statement.  The Non-Participation Agreement 
prohibits the Governor from participating in any matter that involves any interests not included in his 
blind trust, including matters that come before the Board of Public Works.  The Non-Participation 
Agreement Work Plan requires that all interactions that ordinarily involve the Governor involving 
his Non-Eligible interests will be handled by the Governor’s Chief of Staff.  The Commission 
approved the proposed draft Non-Participation Agreement as being consistent with the Public Ethics 
Law. 

 
Once executed by Governor Moore and provided to the Commission, the Commission will 

share the Non-Participation Agreement with: 1) the Presiding Officers of the General Assembly; 2) 
the Joint Ethics Committee; and 3) the Executive Secretary and General Counsel of the Board of 
Public Works.  The Commission is also required to post a copy of the Non-Participation Agreement 
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on its website. 
 
I look forward to receiving a signed copy of the Non-Participation Agreement, so that the 

Commission may complete other statutory duties related to sharing and posting the document. Please 
do not hesitate to contact me if you have any further questions. 
        

            Sincerely, 

        
       William J. Colquhoun  
       General Counsel 
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